Christ Church National School

Board of Management Meeting Minutes 

Date: 11th May 2022 
· Minutes from BoM meeting 30-03-2022 were proposed to be signed off by SW, seconded by WG.

· Voluntary contributions continue to be significantly less than predicted.  A deficit in the accounts is expected. 
· The school accountant is retiring and therefore we need to fill this role before the beginning of the next academic year. 
· Hall Rental:  The hall will be available to rent once the insurance paperwork has been processed.   
· The school is full.  A number of children have joined  the school in recent months resulting in larger classes.

· A new teacher has started working with the school under the EAL hours that have been allocated to assist with the arrival of children from the Ukraine. 

· Teachers were notified of their classes for the coming academic year.

· The school has begun to run the regular activities pre-Covid 19.  The Little Red Kettle theatre was in for a whole school performance.  The children will attend a Sport’s Day in Newtown Senior School and there will be a whole school tour to Dunmore East in June.  

· Miss Colquhoun has secured a visit from Phil Healy, an Irish Olympian.  

· The traffic situation in the mornings is very congested.  Mrs. Hemmingway has contacted the local Garda and requested some strategies to manage same.
· The new Dean, Bruce Hayes, was installed on the 6th April 2022.
Child Protection Oversight Report:

· The CPOR was completed and signed by Chairperson and Principal.

· No mandated referrals were made to TUSLA 
Bullying:  No incidents reported.

Date of next meeting:  17th August 2022 @ 6pm
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